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CAMPUS GREENERY 

Monsoon is the time to appreciate the 

greenery of the campus. But the land was 

near barren, with only a few scattered 

trees, when it was transferred to the 

Institute in the early 1960s. Over the 

years, the Estate Department has been 

responsible for planting trees and raising 

nurseries. In the early days, S. S. 

Ahluwalia of ISRO advised the Institute; 

P.P. Bhagwat was the gardening advisor 

for a long time. In the 1970s, 

Madhusudan Mehta, a forester, who was 

the Divisional Forest Officer for 

Ahmedabad from 1972-76, 

recommended ‘Neem’ as a primary 

choice, and arranged for the supply of 

thousands of seedlings. The internal 

team, that included staff like Shelke and 

Shamrao Joshi, also had a legendary team 

of four gardeners, Ram Pyare, Ram 

Dulari, Ram Bihari and Narpat Malla. 

The work of such people, and many 

others, over the decades has resulted in 

the greenery that we see today. 

 

The IIMA Archives Monthly Snippet | 

May 2022 brought the spotlight on Mr. 

Ramratan Pasi, the senior-most gardener 

of the campus in 1979. Mr. Pasi joined 

IIMA in 1965, coming from Uttar 

Pradesh at the age of 17, determined to 

earn, save and remit money back to his 

family. He retired in 2005 after serving 

40 years at IIMA. He is one among a 

number of gardeners that have 

contributed to the greenery of the 

campus.  



 

The profile of Mr. Pasi, as published in IIMA's Contact magazine in 1979, as shared below. 

 



A NOTE FOR THE FUTURE, FROM 2022 
 

 

 
 

 

Wouldn’t you like to be reminded of your hopes, dreams and aspirations 25 years down the line, when you 

are older and certainly wiser? Exactly one week before the 2022 convocation, on April 11, 2022, the IIMA 

Archives launched “A Note for the Future, from 2022”, a unique campaign designed to connect the IIMA 

community with its future self. Graduating students, faculty, staff and other stakeholders were asked to write 

out notes to themselves by hand, and drop them into a box kept at Dorm 15. These notes will be preserved and 

released in 2047, to coincide with the silver jubilee of the graduating batches as well as the 100th anniversary 

of our independence. Graduating students: Please wake up after 25 years - your 2022 notes will be waiting for 

you.  

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

  

 


